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Information on individual polypeptides of the prolamine complex of cereals is sparse. 
We have previously reported on the isolation from maize seeds by the method of isoelectric 
focussing (IEF) in Ultrodex of a zein polypeptide with pI 6.1 [2]. In the present paper we 
consider the isolation of a zein polypeptide from the alkaline pH region of preparative IEF 
in polyacrylamide gel (PAAG). 

The extraction and purification of a zein were carried out by a method described pre- 
viously [3]. Since the separation of zein in the alkaline pH region by the IEF method in 
Ultrodex according to [2] proved to be difficult, for fractionating the polypeptides IEF was 
performed in 3.5% PAAG containing 6.5 M urea and 2% of ampholines on a 12 x 26 cm horizontal 
plate in a Multiphor instrument (Sweden) at pH 5-8 by a modified procedure [4]. The zein was 
dissolved in 8 M urea with 2% of mercaptoethanol at a protein concentration of i0 mg/ml. The 
samples were deposited on the horizontal surface of the gel with the aid of pieces of filter 
paper with dimensions of 4.5 x 1 cm (8 pieces) impregnated with 1-1.5 ml of the solution of 
the sample. Focussing was conducted for 14 h at a constant power of the electric current of 
8 W and a temperature of 10°C along the gel. After the end of the process, the gel was 
placed in 7% trichloracetic acid until dense bands had appeared. The component with pI 8.1 
was homogeneous according to the results of gradient SDS electrophoresis in 12.5-17.5% PAAG 
in Laemmli's system [5] in the presence of 2-mercaptoethanol, and also from the determination 
of the N-terminal amino acid by the dansyl methyl [6]. The molecular mass of the polypeptide 
was 20,600. A proline residue was identified as the N-teminal amino acid residue. The CD 
spectrum of the polypeptide in 0.5% sodium dodecyl sulfate was characterized by two negative 
bands in the 212-222 run region. The amino acid composition of the protein was characterized 
by a high lysine content (three residues per molecule). 
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